CORPORATE SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING

9TH SEPTEMBER, 2002

PRESENT: Councillors Antrobus and Murphy

        K. Clare, A. Eastwood, E. Halton,

        J. Spink and A. Westwood

· Law and Admin Monthly Update:-

· Democratic Services Review -current accommodation issues to go as an appendix to the review - Alan Eastwood / Graham Chinn to provide details

· Video conferencing facility to go into new meeting room

· Details of support for Lead Members to go as an appendix to the report - objectives of the posts to be made clear - Alan Westwood to arrange

· Civil Partnerships register to go to Quality and Performance Scrutiny Committee on 27th September

· Audit report on the sale of souvenirs did not look at the operation in its widest sense only commented on the banking and receipt of money





· ALMO - all in place to go live on 16 th September

· EPH Trust - meeting last week with Manchester Care and Wyre Housing - architects re- evaluating the proposals with a view to a start on site in 2003 and completion in 2004

· Minutes of previous meeting:-

· Members accommodation cost to read £8k and not £8

· Councillor Antrobus to be provided with a hard copy of the CPA self assessment

· Highways Capital Programme:-

· Information still awaited from GONW -appears that they have to refer everything to London before making a decision - J. Spink to arrange an urgent meeting with GONW and failing a satisfactory outcome then seek a political lobby by our M.P.’s

· Highways are now at a critical point in their programme

· Private Sector Housing:-

· Notification received of £1.74m BCA from Greater Manchester Waste Disposal Authority - £1.1m resource into programme - planning level unfunded in the region of £600k

· Meeting to be held next Monday with Housing Lead Member

· Ordsall Neighbourhood Office - proposal accepted at Directors meeting that it was a priority - the One Stop Shop facility would be located within the library facility at the Office - possibility of Ordsall being used as a pilot . APPROVAL to cost of £47k from the office moves budget

· Recruitment and Retention Strategy:-

· Alan Westwood reported that he had met with Martin Smith and Howard Taylor and as a result it was proposed that the current scheme would end on 31st December, 2002 and those on 20% would wind down to 10% - no other employees would be brought into the scheme.

· A Working Party comprising of two members of Management, two representatives of Personnel and two staff side representatives would be established to report back by 30TH November, 2002 on the need for a new scheme to operate from 1st January, 2003.

· There is no commitment to a new scheme, the need for one would have to be substantiated - no new entrants would be added to any new scheme.

· Audit structure has been agreed with the Director of Personnel and Performance - now needs approval of the Lead Member for Personnel - Grading of the Audit Manager agreed

· Alan Westwood to look at the Directorates Senior Management Structure

· Budget Strategy: -

· Need for significant savings

· Each Directorate to provide action plans on meeting PSA targets and Pledges - some Directorates should be doing this within existing budget and not necessarily seeking bids for growth

· Job evaluation could add £2m

· John Spink commented on issues raised at last weeks meeting of G.M. Treasures 

· Budget consultation - public meeting to be held on 9th January, 2003 

· COSSIG - check to see if Members expenses claim forms are available on the Intranet

